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Dear Tim Horspole
Re South Norfolk Local Plan Site Specific Allocations and Policies Development Plan document 3 September to 26 October 2012
3rd Public Consultation 

· Preferred Sites for allocation

· Preferred Development Boundaries

Local Plan identified site consultation
At the Parish Council meeting held on 17 September 2012 the stance and response to this consultation from the Parish Council was discussed with residents.  After the public meeting held in the village on 2 July 2012 it was evident there were firm views regarding highway issues and the two main identified sites promoted strong opinion both for and against each site from residents.  The roads and infrastructure of the village are at capacity and unable to cope with any increase in traffic or population.
Change of Development Boundary
Regarding the proposed changes to the Village Development Boundary near the Affordable Housing site on the Southern end of Nichols Road, the Parish Council is adamant this amendment must be removed.  The Affordable Housing site is an exception site and the Parish Council agreed to its development by South Norfolk on the grounds that it would not be extended for further development.  If the site had been submitted to the Local Development Framework it would not fit the criteria. The extension to the development boundary at Nichols Road must be removed.

Response to consultation
The Parish Council has to support the views and opinions of all residents in the village and as no one identified site was better than the other it was agreed;

Alpington with Yelverton Parish Council will remain opposed to any large development of the village on the scale proposed and is resolute to retain the existing development boundaries.    
South Norfolk is obligated to remove the amendment to the Development Boundary at the Southern end of Nichols Road as it misrepresents the agreement with the Parish Council not to develop this site further.

